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DG David with the RYLA support team

Well, the rest of November and this first half of December have been a little
quitter than it has been for the first five months of this Rotary year.

During my COVID induced isolation I completed three DG club visits via zoom
and another via zoom to the e-club as that is their normal mode of meeting. 

It is great to see some clubs embracing technology and either conducting
‘hybrid’ meetings where people can join in with the others in-person or having
alternate in-person and zoom meetings. This provides a lot more flexibility to
the way we do things in Rotary compared to the traditional approach.

Flexibility and our ability to adapt (The fourth Priority of the RI Action Plan)
also extends to DG visits!

At Nathalia there was no power at the venue due to a storm however we still
proceeded with enough battery power in my laptop to show my presentation.

At another club there was no AV equipment available so essentially the same
thing took place. Same presentation but just a smaller screen.
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District Governor's Message 
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A Q&A session at Sunbury with RI Director Jessie
Harmon and the G-train

RYLA participants this year. Obviously, the week was not all hard work!

One of the groups of graduands
 

The Rotary club of Sunbury held a very succesful night
with current RI Director Jessie Harmon.

The G-Train (DGE Neta Kirby, DGN Stephen O’Connell
and Myself were invited to particpate in a Q&A session
after Jessies very informative presentation. 
 
Congratulations to Sunbury for organising this event

Following the Sunbury event I travelled
to Malmsbury where I had the privilage
of presenting the RYLA award
certificates to the graduands of the
week long RYLA course.

Congratulations must go not only to
those that complated the course but
the very hard working RYLA committee
for organising this event. I know a lot
goes into a RYLA event and I am sure
the participants benefited greatly from
all your hard work.



District Governor's Message (continued)
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RYEA Inbound, Outbound and ROTEX participants in the second Orientation weekend at Corowa
 

Some participants at the second RYEA weekend at Corowa
 

Another huge event was the second Orientation weekend for Inbound and Outbound
Rotary Youth Exchange Students which was held at Corowa. This was primarily
organised and delivered by ROTEX and so a huge thank you and congratulations must go
to them and the RYE committee of D9790. Well done once again.

It has been a wonderful experience
meeting everyone and seeing the variety
of projects being carried out by clubs. 

Some of the best experiences are when I
have the privilage of inducting a new
member or such as at Mansfield where I
was asked to present the Australian flag
to Freyer and outbound RYEA student
which I am sure she will fly will pride in
the country she goes to. She, like all the
other outbounds, are Ambassadors for
Australia and for Rotary.

As this goes to print I would have only done nine DG club visits this since the last
newsletter which leaves about five or six to go in order to complete my visits to all clubs
in this district.

Presenting the Australian flag to Freyer at the
Rotary club of Mansfield's club meeting

 



District Governor's Message (continued)
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I was invited to the RC Tocumwal recently
where I was personally able to present the ‘Best
Club Builder’ award to  Tocumwal Rotary at the
club's Christmas party.

Their club went from a very low base and was in
very real danger of folding to add 11 new
members which represented a 366.67%
increase in membership.

So out of the over 1,100 clubs in the whole of
Zone 8 (Australia, New Zealand and the Pacific
Islands) Tocumwal had the highest percentage
increase in membership.

Congratulations!
Presenting the Best Club Builder award to President of Tocumwal Hazel Janson

 

Below is a list of the awards available to all clubs within Zone 8 and the recipents this year. 

Can your club strive to achieve one of these:



District Governor's Message (continued)
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December is Rotary International Disease Prevention and Treatment Month

Help us stop the spread of life-threatening diseases around the world like polio,
HIV/AIDS, and Malaria.

Rotary believes good health care is everyone’s right. Our members combat diseases like
malaria, HIV/AIDS, Alzheimer’s, multiple sclerosis, diabetes, and polio. Prevention is
important, which is why we also focus on health education and bringing people routine
hearing, vision, and dental care.

We set up temporary clinics, blood donation centres, and training facilities in
underserved communities struggling with outbreaks and health care access. We design
and build infrastructure that allows doctors, patients, and governments to work
together.

Rotary makes amazing things happen, like:

• Providing more than 80 percent of Ghana’s people with clean water to fight Guinea
worm disease.
• Helping Liberian women get tested for HIV early in their pregnancies, reducing new HIV
infections in children by 95 percent over two years.
• Rotary's efforts have not only ended polio in 122 countries but also created a system
for tackling myriad other health priorities, such as Ebola.

May you all have a wonderful Christmas and a safe and happy new year.

Next DG Newsletter will be in February. 

DG David McPherson



Backing the projects and immediate assistance programs undertaken by
local Rotarians in the flood zones.
Funding cash vouchers to help with the immediate needs of flood victims as
well as supporting local businesses when the vouchers are spent in the
impacted towns.
Assisting with temporary housing initiatives.
Provision of new clothing and new bed linen.
Distribution of free mosquito repellant candles to help protect families from
diseases carried by swarming mosquitos in the flood aftermath. The candles
repel mosquitos for sixty hours, are odorless and normally retail for $16 each.

RAWCS is appealing for funds to assist communities impacted by the ongoing
flood crisis. Donations can be directed to the RAWCS national flood appeal or to
specific appeals covering various flooded regions.

There is now a major mosquito danger within flood impacted communities. In
order to provide some relief to affected communities, RAWCS has acquired
thousands of mosquito repellent candles.

RAWCS has taken the initiative and will coordinate immediate distribution of
mosquito repellent candles to various Rotary clubs in the flood impact locations.
The candles will then be distributed by local Rotary Clubs directly to those most
in need.
 
Funds donated to the appeals are being used in the following ways:-

ROTARY TAKES ACTION ON FLOOD RELIEF

7

Donations can be made to our national fund, or can be directed to a number of
regional appeals:

 
National Flood Appeal                   https://lnkd.in/g2PAMBgc

 
NE NSW & SE Qld                            https://lnkd.in/gvfgsA3b

 
Sydney & Surrounding Areas       https://lnkd.in/g9pd3hdH

 
Victoria & border Areas                https://lnkd.in/gWj863GV

 
Central West NSW                          https://lnkd.in/g5vScbjs

 



AN EVENING WITH ROTARY INTERNATIONAL DIRECTOR
JESSIE HARMAN 

8

 



9

PEDS not PETS for 2023-2024? 

In preparation for the Rotary 2023-2024 year, two President Elect
Development (PEDS) days and a District Assembly day have been set.  

These are not training days but development sessions. One may say I
have been President, I am being recycled, I know what to do and I do not
need this.  I suggest you do as there have been changes, even in the
past year and with the possibility of Regionalisation there may be more
that we have to know and act on. 

So please put in your diaries , PEDS 1 -27.11.2022:  PEDS 2 - 19.02.2023: 
 District Assembly - 23.04.2023. 

More details regarding content and venues will be published as
arrangements are finalised.
 
Neta Kirby DGE 2022-2023

 

AN EVENING WITH ROTARY INTERNATIONAL DIRECTOR
JESSIE HARMAN (continued) 
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RYLA Conference (the first since 2019!)

The Rotary District 9790 RYLA Conferences
provide an experience-based annual event
run over seven days and six nights. The
conference organisers consist of previous
RYLArians, Rotaractors and Rotarians from
across the District. 

RYLA Conferences have proved to be a key
part of Rotary Youth programmes over
many years and have produced some very
good leaders, including many Rotarians.
This year’s District 9790 RYLA Conference
was held at the DOXA Camp, located at
Malmsbury in a tranquil rural Central
Victoria setting, about one hour north of
Melbourne. The number of participants,
RYLArians, were understandably down a
little this year after a Covid enforced
cancellation in the years 2020 and 2021, but
still a very respectable twenty two.

Moreland Rotary  was invited by conference
organisers to provide a Rotary experience
at a dinner on the Tuesday evening of the
Conference. 

The club President Trevor Moyle took a lead
in providing conference participants an
insight to the conduct of a typical board
meeting. He outlined how the board of a
club operates within the overall Rotary
International structure, in common with
thousands of other clubs around the world. 

Trevor was able to draw specifically on the
achievements of individual club members
who were personally introduced to the
dinner participants. This was used to give
everyone a practical demonstration of the
achievements of an individual club.



Youth News
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RYLA Conference (the first since 2019!)

Trevor emphasised that, although
uniformity of structure and objectives is a
strong feature of Rotary, there is a growing
recognition of allowing specific areas of
focus and membership. This is against a
backdrop of inclusion which is a feature
being pushed by the current Rotary
International President Jennifer Jones, who
is the first ever female appointed in this
role.

A good contingent of Rotarians from
sponsoring clubs arrived in the early
evening of Tuesday, the third day of the
conference, and were very impressed by
the energy and enthusiasm generated by
the RYLArians. There were representatives
from Diamond Creek, Sunbury, Moreland,
Benalla, Yea, Strathmore, Whittlesea,
Pascoe Vale and a Rotary Youth Exchange
Student.

The participation of Rylarians, as
individuals or groups) was a very big
feature of the evening, especially given it
was their third day together. They
demonstrated that they had the ability to
impressively organise and participate in
fun and serious activities.

Trevor finished off by referring to the
“fisherman’s story” – ie, “to teach someone
to fish is better than giving them a fish to
eat". So the capacity of each Rylarian
should not be underestimated – not just for
themselves but their capacity to use their
acquired RYLA skills to empower many
others.

Trevor Moyle
President
Moreland Rotary



International University Student
Rotary Home Hosting – Philip
Clancy, M 0428 834 162, Email:
philip.clancy1@gmail.com

Interact – Linda Gidlund, M 0418
173 279, Email:
lleegidlund@gmail.com

District Rotaract Representative –  
Elliot Silcock, M 0483 041 905, Email
drr.9790@rotaract.org.au

National Youth Science Forum
(NYSF) – Nigel Liggins, M 0400 694
618, Email:
nigelliggins@bigpond.com

Rotary Youth Exchange (RYE) –
Meredith Miegel, M 0417 246 546,
Email: chairperson@rye9790.org.au

Rotary Youth Leadership Award
(RYLA) – Kerry Jones, Secretary M
0414 861 557, Email:
info@ryla9790.org.au 

If you would like further information please contact Linda Gidlund
on 0418 173 279  or  lleegidlund@gmail.com
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Youth News
Youth Progams Contacts

Rotary Youth Program of
ENrichment (RYPEN) – Contact
Malcolm Watt, M 0439 158 274,
Email: watt.malc@gmail.com or
rypen@rotary9790.org.au

Rotex – Contact Rotex by email:
rotex9790@gmail.com, see the
Rotex District 9790 Facebook page.

Albury North - Rotary Youth
Program of ENrichment (RYPEN) –
Contact Warwick Tasker, M 0439
158 274, Email RYPEN Coordinator
M 0408 052 386, Email
warnel@bigpond.com

Youth Volunteer Management -
Contact Bruce McIntyre, M 0427 623
142, Email
bruce.mcintyre1@bigpond.com

mailto:rypen@rotary9790.org.au
mailto:warnel@bigpond.com.au
mailto:warnel@bigpond.com


Our car raffle, your fundraiser
Rotary Club of Mooroopna

 

The last car raffle culminated in an exciting draw on April 22nd with Marian and Anne
taking home the prizes.  In all, we raised $59000 for the community with $27000 of that
raised by our on-selling clubs.

This year your club can again use our car raffle to raise funds for your projects.  On-
selling clubs get 60% of all money raised. The Mooroopna Club covers all the costs of
the prizes.

We have a white auto Hyundai i30 Active with alloy wheels, a leather interior and all on
road costs, valued at $30150 and three $1000 vouchers to give away.  Tickets are $5
each or 5 for $20.

The selling period will be from September to December with the draw on 31/12/22.

If you think your club might like to participate and generate risk free funds, then
Contact Richard Speedy on 0490792601 or rspeedy@iinet.net.au 

to obtain more details.



Christmas cheer in Strathmore
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Wednesday December 7 was the biggest day
on our calendar. 150 senior citizens had a full
Christmas day at the Strathmore Bowls Club,  a
perfect location for this huge day with
Christmas dinner, dancing, singing and
amazing fellowship for everyone there. Three
friends from Latitude: Directions for Young
People helped us. Members , partners and
grandchildren all made the day for these lovely
locals . Thanks to Mascoma IGA Xpress + Liquor
and @strathmorecommunitybank, both
brilliant local businesses, for looking after our
community.

Helen Lusher
Strathmore Rotary

https://www.facebook.com/strathmorebowls?__cft__%5B0%5D=AZVWaU8SoZDpPYjCE_x8Gi-Gr6RhuDMpEuA_IdHpzwdaffmpEMJIiUYrqTnf5Do5XPD-gRchydGqdx9t0JfMIMaEohNLIBnCZHJ0zvGAlYwIa2KgrzS9lwXZNc6KWiIUTtTc2wl-uywm4B1KUrnm6WqXdbt1h_KulWm39V12Q5xKoXGXx1nuLmjST9IqaicZbds&__tn__=-%5DK-R
https://www.facebook.com/latitudedirections?__cft__%5B0%5D=AZVWaU8SoZDpPYjCE_x8Gi-Gr6RhuDMpEuA_IdHpzwdaffmpEMJIiUYrqTnf5Do5XPD-gRchydGqdx9t0JfMIMaEohNLIBnCZHJ0zvGAlYwIa2KgrzS9lwXZNc6KWiIUTtTc2wl-uywm4B1KUrnm6WqXdbt1h_KulWm39V12Q5xKoXGXx1nuLmjST9IqaicZbds&__tn__=-%5DK-R
https://www.facebook.com/MascomaIGA?__cft__%5B0%5D=AZVWaU8SoZDpPYjCE_x8Gi-Gr6RhuDMpEuA_IdHpzwdaffmpEMJIiUYrqTnf5Do5XPD-gRchydGqdx9t0JfMIMaEohNLIBnCZHJ0zvGAlYwIa2KgrzS9lwXZNc6KWiIUTtTc2wl-uywm4B1KUrnm6WqXdbt1h_KulWm39V12Q5xKoXGXx1nuLmjST9IqaicZbds&__tn__=-%5DK-R


Peter Toomey Police Officer of the Year
Award

The Peter Toomey Police Officer of the Year Award
is granted each Rotary year to a Victorian or NSW
police officer in District 9790 who shows an
exemplary commitment to their local community. It
is named in honour of the late Peter Toomey, a
distinguished Rotarian and long serving police
officer, who helped establish this award at both his
local club of Pascoe Vale as well as at the district
level.

Victoria Police and NSW Police units within the
District encourage their members to become
involved within their local community and Rotary
Clubs can acknowledge this great work through
their own local award as well as through the Peter
Toomey Award. It is a win - win  for both Rotary and
the police.

From a Rotary Club perspective, running your own
local club award is a rewarding program with
relatively low cost. 

You can make your own club award and nominate
for the district award or you can nominate directly
by Friday 20 January 2023
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David Redfearn OAM
Coordinator, Peter Toomey Police Officer of the
Year Award.
Mobile:  0448 852 747
Email:     dredfearn@vtown.com.au

2021-22 winner First Constable Catherine Morgan of Northcote UNI (nominated by Preston Rotary)
receiving her award from DG Anne Reid and also with Elaine Price from Preston Rotary 

The award will continue as planned despite the cancellation of District
Conference. A local ceremony will be arranged instead for the successful

nominee.
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Shine On Recognition Event
(page 18)

Calendar of events

Date(s)Event Location Contact

Event: 1.00 pm, 13May
2023 

The Templestowe Baptist
Hall, Anderson Road,
Doncaster East, 3109 

November is Rotary Foundation Month
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Enquiries and nominations to: Lara
Barrett
M: 0416 262 615
E: lara.barrett.secretary@gmail.com

Deadlines

Shine On Awards for
volunteers in the community
with a disability (page 18) 

Peter Toomey Police Officer of
the Year Award (page 17)

Nominations due by 1
January 2023

Nominations due by
20 January 2023

Nominations to: Lara Barrett
M: 0416 262 615
E:
lara.barrett.secretary@gmail.com

Enquiries to David Redfearn
M:0448 852 747
E: dredfearn@vtown.com.au
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ROTARY CALENDAR

dredfearn@vtown.com.au

December 2022

Disease Prevention and Treatment Month

15 December – Last day for early registration
discount for the Rotary International
Convention

January 2023

Vocational Service Month

8-12 January - International Assembly,
Orlando, Florida, USA

February 2023

Peacebuilding and Conflict Prevention
Month

23 February — Rotary's anniversary

March 2023

Water, Sanitation, and Hygiene Month

13-19 March — World Rotaract Week
31 March — Preregistration discount ends for
the Rotary International Convention

April 2023

Maternal and Child Health Month

30 April — Rotary International Convention
registrations and ticket cancellations are due

May 2023

Youth Service Month

June 2023

Rotary Fellowships Month

27-31 May — Rotary International Convention,
Melbourne, Australia
30 June — Rotary Citation for Rotary Clubs Award
nominations are due

Visit this calendar throughout the year to find award nomination due dates and convention and event
information. Develop meeting agendas, projects, or public image campaigns based on these special occasions.

All dates are subject to change.



For more information or to register, go to:
https://bit.ly/3Ikl7I4




